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Upcoming Events    
 

September 

    

06 5:30 p.m.    Allen Greenôs Celebration for the Cityôs Wall of Honor  

06        6:30 p.m.    City Council Regular Meeting         

07 5:30 p.m.    City Council Special Meeting 

12        4:00 p.m.    Environmental Advisory Board Meeting 

14 9:00 a.m.    Code Enforcement Special Magistrate Meeting 

20        6:30 p.m.    City Council Regular Meeting 

21        5:30 p.m.    City Council Special Meeting 

22        5:30 p.m.    Planning Commission Meeting 

27        5:30 p.m.    City Council Workshop 

28        9:00 a.m.    Code Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting 

 

October 

    

04 5:00 p.m.    Golf Course Advisory Board Meeting  

04        6:30 p.m.    City Council Regular Meeting         

12 9:00 a.m.    Code Enforcement Special Magistrate Meeting  

18        5:15 p.m.    Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Meeting  

18 6:30 p.m.    City Council Regular Meeting  

24        5:15 p.m.    Environmental Advisory Board Meeting  

26 9:00 a.m.    Code Enforcement Special Magistrate Meeting  

27 5:30 p.m.    Planning Commission Meeting 

31        5:00 p.m.    Halloween Fest  
 

 

   
   
   

 

The City Managerôs Weekly Update 

has been created to provide City 

Council members and staff with a 

weekly briefing on the status of 

citywide projects, programs, and 

services. 
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¶ A Special Event Permit has been issued for a car show that will be held at the Port Orange 

Christian Church, located at 904 Taylor Road on August 27 from 9 am to 1 pm. The event is open 

to the public and members of the church will assist with safety and parking.  

 

¶ Staff contacted past Biketoberfest Special Event applicants to remind them the deadline to submit 

a Special Event application for Biketoberfest 2022 (October 13 ï 16) is Thursday, September 1. 

Biketoberfest Special Event applications will be placed on the October 4 City Council agenda. At 

this time, no applications have been received. 

 

¶ Last week, a pre-application meeting was held to discuss a proposal to build a +/- 2,300 square-

foot Del Taco restaurant on the east side of Nova Road, between Burger King and Dunkin Donuts. 

This would be the first Del Taco in Volusia County, with other restaurants being planned 

throughout Volusia County. Del Taco is a fast-food restaurant chain that specializes in American-

style Mexican food as well as American foods such as burgers, fries, and shakes made fresh to 

order, and is headquartered in Lake Forest, California. The subject property is zoned Community 

Commercial (CC), which allows the proposed use. According to the project engineer, a site plan 

application is anticipated to be submitted in late Summer.   

                

  
Location map of the proposed Del Taco site located on the east side of Nova Road, between Burger 

King and Dunkin Donuts 

Community Development    
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¶ On Thursday, August 17, FDOT (Florida Department of Transportation) notified city staff that 

they have approved the installation of a traffic signal at the intersection of Miles Drive and Nova 

Road. According to FDOT, funding has not yet been programmed for the project, but FDOT 

anticipates design being funded in 2024 and construction in 2026.  At this time, FDOT does not 

plan to install any interim access management improvements at the intersection. However, if the 

need arises to improve the intersection for safety concerns, they indicated that interim access 

management improvements (i.e., curbing to install a directional median) could be installed prior 

to the installation of the traffic light. 

 

                 
Location map of the FDOT proposed traffic signal at the intersection of Miles Drive and Nova 

Road 
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¶ Activity at the Fysh Bar & Grill restaurant this past week included the continued installation of 

cabinets, wall finishes, interior and exterior décor items, televisions, and the computer system for 

food and drink orders.  The site contractor began working to address site items identified during 

the Final Site Inspection to be corrected or repaired such as replacement of dead or missing 

landscaping, removal of equipment and debris from the parking lot, and general clean-up of the 

landscaping areas around the building and in the parking lot. According to the restaurant operator, 

training for the restaurant staff began on Monday, August 22, and will continue for the next few 

weeks.   

 

                 
Photos of the interior finish work at the gelato bar and first -floor  elevator lobby areas at Fysh Bar 

& Grill restaurant 
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                       Photo of the ongoing staff training at Fysh Bar & Grill restaurant 

 

                                             
Photo of televisions installed in the first-floor dining area and inventory of televisions to be 

installed throughout the bar area on the first and second floor at Fysh Bar & Grill restaurant 
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¶ On Wednesday, August 17, staff from Community Development, Public Works, Public Utilities, 

and Parks and Recreation met with the development team for the Fysh Bar & Grill restaurant to 

discuss plans to create an overflow parking lot and create a temporary exit-only driveway from 

Fysh onto Herbert Street and Halifax Drive.  The overflow parking lot will be located on the south 

side of the paved parking lot, between the restaurant and Ridgewood Avenue and the parking 

surface will be a combination of gravel/shell and grass.  The exit-only driveway is being developed 

so vehicles exiting the site to travel east or west on Dunlawton Avenue or south on Ridgewood 

Avenue can use the traffic light at Herbert Street and Ridgewood Avenue to turn left to go south 

on Ridgewood Avenue or access Dunlawton Avenue.  The exit-only driveway will go through the 

overflow parking lot, then vehicles will turn left and go to Halifax Drive (see map below).  As part 

of the exit-only driveway, signage will be provided to direct cars from the Fysh parking lot to 

Halifax Drive and Herbert Street.  Vehicles will also be able to exit the two main access points on 

Ridgewood Avenue to travel north or make U-turns at median openings on Ridgewood Avenue to 

travel south or to access Dunlawton Avenue. The overflow parking lot and exit-only driveway to 

Herbert Street and Halifax Drive are anticipated to be completed before Fysh opens to the public.   

 

                                         
Location map showing an overflow parking lot and creating a temporary exit-only driveway from 

Fysh onto Herbert Street and Halifax Drive 

 

 

 


